

GUAM EDUCATION BOARD

P.O. Box DE

Hagåtña, Guam 96932

Telephone Numbers: (671) 300-1627/1629 Facsimile Number: (671) 472-5003 Website Address: www.gdoe.net/geb



April 18, 2011



VOTING MEMBERS

Ronald A. Ayuyu Jose M. Babauta II May A. Camacho Jose Q. Cruz, Ed. D. Anita B. Enriquez, DBA Barry L. Mead Paul A. Pineda, DH Joe S. San Agustin Francis E. Santos Rosie R. Tainatongo

EX-OFFICIO MEMBER

GFT Representative

Nerissa Bretania Underwood,

Ph.D. Superintendent Senator Vicente C. Pangelinan Chairman, Committee on Appropriations, Taxation, Public Debt, Banking, Insurance, Retirement and Land I Mina'trentai Unun Na Liheslaturan Guåhan 324 W. Soledad Avenue, Suite 100 Hagåtna, Guam 96910

Subject: URGENT Roundtable Discussion on Utilization of Tiyan

Dear Senator Pangelinan:

Hafa Adai! Over the past month high school principals have been developing a plan for utilizing the Tiyan facilities, which are currently being used as an interim site for the JFK High School. Through careful analysis of the benefits to our students, the principals strongly recommended using Tiyan as a high school that will decrease the student population at George Washington High School. That plan has been transmitted to Vince Leon Guerrero, the Governor's Senior Special Assistant and was also shared by Deputy Superintendent Arlene Unpingco during a meeting at Speaker Won Pat's office last week. Unfortunately, to date a decision has yet to be made on our proposal.

I am sure that you are aware of the complexities involved with preparing for the opening of schools. Class schedules must be developed for students, the recruitment and assignment of personnel must be completed as soon as possible and collateral equipment must be ordered immediately. As such, a decision must be made before April 29th if our educators are to be provided enough time to prepare for the opening of SY 2011 - 2012.

Because of the urgency of this matter, I am inviting you to a roundtable discussion with the Honorable Governor Eddie Baza Calvo and Speaker Judith Won Pat on Friday, April 22, 2011 at 9 AM in the DOE Conference Room. I hope we can come to a timely decision on the utilization of Tiyan on behalf of our students.

Please feel free to contact me at 482-9355. Thank you.

Senseramente,

FRANCIS E. SANTOS

Chairman

Cc: GEB Members

Superintendent, DOE